
 
 

 
 

 

Notice of delay of publication of unaudited accounts (for the financial year ending 31 
March 2025) 

 

NOTICE OF DELAYED PUBLICATION OF THE STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS 2024-25 

The Accounts and Audit (Amendment) Regulations 2025 
The Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015 
Local Audit and Accountability Act 2014 

Notice is hereby given that the council has not been able to publish the unaudited Statement 
of Accounts for the financial year ending 31 March 2025 by the statutory deadline of 30 June 
2025. 

This notice is to inform that the reason for the delay has been due to limited resources 
particularly in respect of key accounting areas during the compilation of the statement of 
accounts.  

The council continues to work on this set of accounts. It acknowledges and commits to 
publishing the following as soon as reasonably practicable: 

• Unaudited Statement of Accounts 2024-25 
• Annual Governance Statement 2024-25 
• Notification of the period for the public inspection 

Date 30 June 2025 

Theresa Channell 
Service Director – Finance 
s151 Officer 


